
MINUTES OF MEETING
DANIA BEACH CITY COMMISSION

BUDGET WORKSHOP
monDAY, september 8, 2014 – 5:00 P.M.

1.
Call to Order/Roll Call
Mayor Duke called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.


Present:



Mayor:


Walter B. Duke, III


Vice-Mayor:

Chickie Brandimarte 


Commissioners:
Bobbie H. Grace






Albert C. Jones



City Manager:

Robert Baldwin



City Attorney:

Thomas J. Ansbro



City Clerk:

Louise Stilson

2.
Presentations

2.1

Opening Remarks – City Manager Baldwin

City Manager Baldwin gave a brief synopsis, and noted two public hearings would be held in September affording the public an opportunity to speak.  

2.2

Financial Overview – Mark Bates, Finance Director

Mark Bates, Director of Finance, presented a PowerPoint of the proposed budget, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  
Director Bates discussed the legacy costs of benefit levels, and noted Finance recommends the Commission step up the contribution amount to the City pension plans.  

Discussion ensued about the marina.
Mayor Duke commented he does not think the marina will be a problem at all; what is of concern is the parking garage which has zero revenue at this time.
City Manager Baldwin spoke of upcoming funding, projects, and issues that will require decisions by the Commission.
3.
Commission Discussion
Commissioner Grace thanked the Finance Director for his presentation.  

Commissioner Jones noted he was the Commissioner who pushed for the parking garage to be opened up for free.  He said he still thinks this is the best thing we could have done at the time, and feels this parking garage will be a savior for the City in the future.  He believes we are on the cusp of something great.  
Mayor Duke questioned the parking meter situation at the beach, the taxable value increase of 4.6% as opposed to the 3.1% noted by the property appraiser, and whether there are any line items that allow for the parking garage debt. 
Director Bates responded the programming for credit cards on the new meters takes approximately two weeks, and they are all presently programmed. He explained the taxable value is the actual raw number of taxable values times your rate, and the TRIM value is actually lower because we get credit for new construction that the Property Appraiser does not have to count towards the TRIM.  He noted there are contingencies in various funds, including the parking fund, for unforeseen costs for the parking garage. 
Leslie Kevles, 3011 W. Marina Drive, questioned if the budget included funds that will be coming in from Jai Alai.

Director Bates responded property taxes are included, but not revenue from slot machines because they will be closed during construction.  He added the City receives money from the Seminole Hardrock, and it is budgeted.

Lawrence Youngens, 3055 Lakeshore Drive, Estates of Ft. Lauderdale, questioned if we get the maximum revenues on rental car companies’ property.    
Mayor Duke responded we would rather see an enclosed building with tax base; however, until the economy improves, this is the highest and best use.
Vice-Mayor Brandimarte left the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

James Ridgely, 880 SE 2nd Avenue, distributed copies of pages of the budget, and questioned various items in relation to infrastructure, performance, and planning measures. 
Commissioner Jones noted he had other matters pending tonight, and could not stay for a long time. 

Mayor Duke told Mr. Ridgely he could take all the time he needed to ask all his questions.
Commissioner Jones asked Mr. Ridgely if he believed the buck stops with the Commission, noting he feels performance measures have to start with the leaders on the dais.  

Mr. Ridgely responded it starts at all levels and it takes years to develop this type of culture.  

Commissioner Jones said he understands culture change, but it starts with the Commission, and then goes to the departments and City Manager.  

Mr. Ridgely emphasized that the three key words are infrastructure, performance and planning, and said it would be value added for the strategy of the City to look at the 5-year plan.  

Commissioner Jones left at 6:14 p.m.

Charles Camacho, 121 NE 3rd Street, questioned the SAFER grant and the nine additional fire fighters.
City Manager Baldwin confirmed the grant was approved and available for a two-year period.

4.
Adjournment
Mayor Duke adjourned the meeting at 6:23 p.m.
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